
STATEMENT   ON   BEHALF   OF   THE
ASSOCIATION  OF  SOUTHEAST  ASIAN
NATIONS BY MS DIANA LEE, COUNSELLOR,
PERMANENT MISSION OF SINGAPORE TO
THE UNITED NATIONS ON AGENDA ITEM
149: RESULTS OF THE SURVEY TO SUPPORT
THE REVIEW OF THE STANDARD RATE OF
REIMBURSEMENT TO TROOP- AND POLICE-
CONTRIBUTING COUNTRIES, 27 MARCH
2018

Thank you, Mr Chairman.

1    I have the honour to speak on behalf of the 10 Member States of the
Association of Southeast Asian Nations (ASEAN), on agenda item 149, on the
results of the survey to support the review of the standard rate of reimbursement
to troop- and police-contributing countries.

2    ASEAN aligns itself with the statement delivered by the distinguished
delegate of Egypt on behalf of the Group of 77 and China.

3    ASEAN thanks Mr Rick Martin, Director of the Field Budget and Finance
Division of the Department of Field Operations, and Mr Babou Sene, Vice-Chair
of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions
(ACABQ), for introducing their respective reports.

Mr Chairman,

4    ASEAN appreciates the efforts of the sample troop- and police-
contributing countries who participated in the latest survey. We also appreciate
that the survey took into account the individuality and confidentiality of the costs
and other data provided by sample countries. We are pleased that the Secretariat
has worked with the newly established Headquarters Contingent-Owned
Equipment/Memorandum of Understanding Management Review Board, whose
composition includes military, police, logistical, political, and financial experts.
We commend their efforts towards an outcome that follows the approved
methodology and which is in accordance with the criteria established by the
General Assembly.



5    ASEAN emphasizes that in our consideration of this agenda item, it is
important for this Committee to always bear in mind the impact-that our




